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Message from the Principal 

 
Dear Families and Community Members, 

We have had a busy start to the school year with many more students enrolled at Thornlea. This in many 

ways is a good thing but it has created a lot of work for our guidance department. Last week and this week 

the school is adjusƟng and creaƟng new Ɵmetables for our students. We would like to thank our parents and 

students for their paƟence as we work through these issues. Today we have approximately 1085 students 

enrolled. Students in grade nine and twelve have had their Ɵmetables looked at by Guidance and Admin. 

Next week we will be helping grade ten and eleven students. These Ɵmetable changes should be completed 

by the end of next week, if you have any concerns please feel free to contact me. 

Over the summer the school underwent a series of renovaƟons new doors are sƟll being installed at night 

and the weekends and a number of windows have also been replaced. Our gym has received a much needed 

upgrade. As I write this the gym floor will be geƫng its last coat of varnish and then will need a week to set 

up. We hope that we can use our gym again for Phys Ed classes and pracƟces starƟng on Monday September 

16th.  

With the start of the school year sports and clubs are starƟng to meet. Our annual club fair takes place on 

September 17th at lunch. During that Ɵme students can learn about the 40 clubs we have at school and sign 

up for any clubs that interest them. Rugby, volleyball, basketball, soccer and cross country are starƟng up this 

week and next. For more informaƟon on sports running during the fall season students should check with 

Ms. Dawe in the physical educaƟon department. Also starƟng next week our breakfast program that runs out 

of room 150 from 8:15 to 8:45 a.m. each day. All students are welcome and those interested in volunteering 

can speak to Mrs. Hanff in the library. 

There are a couple of events that I would like to make everyone aware of. September 9th is our photo day 

and students can have their picture taken and have a brand new student card created. Our grade nine stu‐

dents will be travelling to Camp Green Acres on September 12th for Fit day rain or shine. Please dress to be 

outside for the enƟre day. Our first School Council meeƟng is on Monday September 16th in our library 

starƟng at 7:15, all parents and guardians are welcome. 

 

Warmest regards, 

 

Joe FoƟ 

Principal 
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School Year 2019-2020 
 

 September 9     Photo Day 

 September 12    Gr. 9 Fit Day—Green Acres Camp 

 September 13    Safety Assemblies 

 September 16    School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 September 16    Paris/Barcelona Meeting for Parents-Library 

 September 17    Club Fair @ Lunch 

 September 19    Terry Fox run 

 September 23    PA Day 

 October 15     Photo Retake Day 

 October 17     Awards Ceremony 

 October 21     PA Day 

 October 22     School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 October 24     Parents’ Night 

 November 6     Take Your Kids to Work Day 

 November 6     Take Your Kids to High school Day 

 November 11    Remembrance Day Assembly 

 November 12    Grade 8 Night 

 November 15    PA Day 

 November 18    School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 December 21-January 5   Christmas Vacation 

 January 13-15    EQAO Math 

 January 20     School Council Meeting 7:15pm Library 

 January 22-29    EXAMS 

 January 30     EXAM Review Day 

 January 31     PA Day 

  


